Expression of Condolence for
Peter Strickland by Toronto City Council

Moved by: Councillor Brad Bradford
Seconded by: Councillor Paula Fletcher

The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the
passing of Peter Strickland on January 2, 2023.

As a long-time East Ender with a passion for community, there are few in the
neighbourhood whose lives Peter has not touched. If you have ever gone skating at
Fairmount Park, you have Peter and the rest of the Ice Masters to thank for the annual
construction and maintenance of the natural rink; if you have ever signed up for your
local Scouts Troop, then you may have had Peter as your Scout leader; and if you have
ever bought a Christmas tree from the yard over at the Grant African Methodist
Episcopal Church, there's a good chance that Peter sold you that tree.

Peter's kindness and dedication to this community are undeniable. He will be greatly
missed by friends and neighbours.

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City
Council, our sincere sympathy to Peter’s family.
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